Minutes

Ad Hoc Portfolio Meeting

April 4, 2014 at 2:00 PM on Lee Campus-Building U, Room 202 Conference Room
Present

Absent

Dr. John Meyer, Chair
X


Dr. Maria Cahill

X


Professor Ray Lenius




X

Dr. Rebecca Gubitti

X



Professor Munir Al-Suleh



X
Professor Arenthia Herren
X via phone



Dr. Joan Van Glabeke

X via video


Dr. Theo Koupelis

X


Dr. Laura Weir




X
Dr. Meyer called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM.  
Dr. Meyer presented the committee with a draft version of a new faculty evaluation tool as a starting point as agreed at the last meeting. Dr. Meyer asked the committee to discuss the instrument and make any recommendations.
The committee discussed all 5 points in turn on the draft faculty evaluation plan with the following results:

1. Student Evaluation: Faculty expressed concern over comingling items under their control with items beyond their control. Faculty expressed concern about specific questions such as those relating to texts. There was some discussion about whether to retain the SIR II or use a homegrown instrument. Lacking any consensus, the committee voted to table discussion and have each member provide more detail in the upcoming week or 10 days by email.

2. Peer review: There was considerable discussion on the value of and/or need for peer review with some in favor and some opposing, citing adequate coverage of the topic to be peer-reviewed in the existing evaluation. Lacking any consensus, the committee voted to table discussion and have each member provide more detail in the upcoming week or 10 days by email.

3. Faculty Self Evaluation: In concept, the committee voted in favor of the proposed self-evaluation process, reserving the right to make minor modifications.

4. Administrative Evaluation: There was considerable discussion regarding a single administrative visit to a faculty member’s classroom. Some of the members saw value in multiple visits rather than a single visit. Some expressed the idea that a disproportionate amount of the administration’s time would be consumed with the process. There was discussion regarding the value to faculty in administrative classroom observations. Lacking any consensus, the committee voted to table discussion and have each member provide more detail in the upcoming week or 10 days by email.

5. Administrative Evaluation of Non-Teaching activities: Again, there was some considerable discussion. This process is essentially copied from the existing evaluation. Some discussion centered on weighting and on the accuracy and validity of the rubric in use. Lacking any consensus, the committee voted to table discussion and have each member provide more detail in the upcoming week or 10 days by email.

The meeting was adjourned at 3:45 PM.
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